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29 April 2022
Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to you regarding the use of mobile phones in school. At Expanse Learning, we have always had a
very sensible and realistic approach to mobile phones. We accept that the vast majority of students have a
mobile phone and bring them to school. The policy has always been that students should not use their mobile
phones during lessons, and we have always been very tolerant with our young people when it comes to mobile
phones.

However, not all students choose to understand what our school policy is, and some students are choosing to
use their phones inappropriately during the school day. This cannot continue.

Staff are having to spend increasing amounts of time dealing with issues caused through students using mobile
phones inappropriately during and outside of the school day. This is a waste of time; staff are here to educate
your children and they need to spend time doing this rather than policing mobile phones and social media.

All mobile phones must be switched off during school hours and handed in to the appropriate staff member for
safe keeping. They must not be used for any purpose and any student in breach of our policy will have
their phone confiscated immediately. It will be returned at the end of the school day.

1 would ask all parents and carers for your support in this by not contacting your child on their mobile telephone
during the school day. If you need to get an urgent message to your child or there is an emergency, please
telephone the school and not your child.

Your child has been told that if they need to contact you, they must speak to an adult in school who will
facilitate this. Could I also remind you that it is vour responsibility as parents/carers to monitor your child’s
phone and use of social media outside of school hours. I know that many of you already do this and your
support is very much appreciated.

I do believe that students are far better off when they are focused on their lessons and learning life skills in
communication. I know that you will support me in not permitting your child to use their phone during school
hours and I am grateful for this,

May I also take the opportunity to remind parents and carers that we expect students to wear the proper
uniform when they are attending school. If there are any issues, please could you let school know.

Yours sincerely,

é

Ed Hanley.

Headteacher. Expanse Learning Tyrcr Avenue, Wigan WN3 SXE

Tel: 01942 877715  Email: hello@expanselearning.co.uk
Wab: www.expanselearning.co.uk
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